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Mon.   April 26   7 pm     Membership Meeting




  Vienna Library


Sat.     May 1
     Voters Guide in newspaper

Mon.   May 10
7 pm
  LWVWC Board Meeting




  Wood County Library

Tues.   May 11      Primary Election Day

Mon.   May 24
7 pm
 Membership Meeting




 Wood County Library

Membership Meeting: EDUCATION

LWVWC members Brenda Brum and Delores Townsend, both experienced teachers in Wood County Schools, will meet with League members to talk about education issues in our schools from a teacher’s perspective. 


Plan on informal discussion, and come with questions. 

Monday, April 26

7 pm

Vienna Library 
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We are happy to welcome the following as new members of the LWVWC

Jane Burdette

Kathryn “Sunny” Drost

Ginger and Jamie Six

Margaret Spransy

VOTERS GUIDE for 

May 11 Primary Election


The League’s VOTERS GUIDE will be published on Saturday, May 1 in The Parkersburg News and Sentinel. Candidates for local offices, WV Legislature, US House of Representatives, WV Supreme Court, and special levies are included. 


Responses from candidates for US House of Representatives and the WV State Supreme Court of Appeals are already posted on the state League’s website: www.lwvwv.org. 


Many thanks to Marion Weiser for her diligent work in contacting candidates, following up to get their responses, and organizing it all for publication. 

Voter Registration/Early Voting

· April 20 is the last day to register or change voter registration before the Primary Election.

· The period for early voting begins on Wed., April 21 and concludes on Sat. May 8.

· Early voting hours are 8:30 am to 4:30 pm Monday-Friday and 9:00 am to 5:00 pm on Saturdays May 1 and 8.

· Location is the Fort Boreman Room in the Judge Black Annex on Market St.
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Mass Transit Levy


Voters in Parkersburg and Vienna will be voting on renewal of the mass transit levies that support the Easy Rider bus system. The League has not taken a position on the levy, but offers the following for voters’ information:

· The city councils of both Parkersburg and Vienna have authorized placing proposals to renew the mass transit (Easy Rider) special levies on the May 11 Primary Election ballot for voters in Parkersburg and Vienna. Because the buses run only in the two cities plus a route to WVU-P, voters outside the cities will not be voting on a transit levy. 

· The levies currently in effect were approved in May 2008 for the two years from July 1, 2009 until June 30, 2011. If approved by the voters on the May 11, the renewals will go into effect on July 1, 2011 and run through June 30, 2013.

· The special transit levy currently in effect in Parkersburg is authorized to raise $1,130,440.81 per year. The renewal proposal would authorize $1,696,254.59 per year for each of the two years.

· The special transit levy currently in effect in Vienna is authorized to raise $484,662.44 per year. The renewal proposal would authorize $657,247.55 per year for each of the two years.

· The levy rate for owner-occupied homes would be $0.1026 per $100 assessed valuation in Vienna and $0.11360 in Parkersburg. The rate would be adjusted to raise only the amount specified in the levy proposal. A home appraised at $100,000 is taxed on $60,000 of that value, resulting in a special levy of $67.56 per year in Vienna and $68.16 per year in Parkersburg.

· If the levy should fail to be approved in either city, the Transit Authority would have the option of asking that city’s council for approval to place another proposal on the ballot in the November 2010 General Election or that a special election be held.
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HEALTH CARE RFORM FORUM

What’s really in the bill Congress passed?


A forum to address questions about recent health care reform legislation will be held on Thursday, April 22 at 7:00 pm in the Council Chambers of the Parkersburg City Building.


Perry Bryant, Executive Director of West Virginians for Affordable Health Care, will join representatives of labor, insurance, and other interests to talk about what reform really means and what’s true and what’s not among the information floating around on this issue.

Membership Dues: THANK YOU to those who have already paid their 2010-11 dues. 

Memberships paid in 2009 expired at the end of March. Despite increased per member payment to LWVUS, renewal rate for individual dues is still $40, $60 for two people at one address. Contributions beyond basic dues rates are welcome.

Send dues checks payable to LWVWC to treasurer Marion Weiser

1 Fox Hill Dr., Parkersburg WV 26101

Please write “dues” on the memo line and include your phone number and email address, which we will not share outside the LWV.

Remember Granny D – from LWVUS

Doris "Granny D" Haddock, a passionate and well-loved voice for campaign finance reform, passed away recently at the age of 100. Granny D was an admired 50-year member of the League of Women Voters of New Hampshire, who -- although born before women had the right to vote -- showed how powerful one woman’s voice could be.

Despite her belief that politics were a “total bore,” Granny D became passionate about halting corruption in government.  In1999, at the age of 89, Granny D began a cross-country trek to raise awareness and support for campaign finance reform.  She walked 10 miles each day for 14 months garnering support and admiration from all she met along the way, including many League members who joined her for parts of her trek. Two years after Granny D’s monumental walk, the McCain-Feingold bill was passed, a key piece of legislation regulating campaign contributions.

Some local League members will recall when Granny D walked through WV as part of her drive to bring about campaign finance reform and heard her speak locally.
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    The 40th

  Earth Day is 

April 22, 2010

Wood County Solid Waste Authority Cleanup/recycling Days April 23-24.

If Earth Day inspires you to clean out a basement, garage, or attic, the Solid Waste Authority’s cleanup days will be April 23 & 24 from 8 am to 4 pm at Erickson All-Sports Field off Camden Avenue. 


Items accepted are household trash, cell phones, computers, computer equipment, metal, paint, major appliances, TV sets, batteries, tires, gas tanks. No hazardous waste such as pesticides will be accepted. 


According to an SWA director this is the last year TV sets can be placed in landfills in WV. In the future there will likely be a fee for recycling them through retailers.


There is no charge. Items that can be recycled will be; the rest goes to the landfill.

(editor’s note – I took items to the Saturday collection last year and there was a long wait idling in a very long and  slow-moving line of cars, so you may want to consider this option only if you have items too numerous or too bulky for regular trash collection, or items like tires not acceptable for trash collection. KS)
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Kids Count

Where does Wood County Stand?

In the 2009 WV Kids Count Data Book, Wood County ranks 31st among WV’s counties in a composite ranking based on the sum of its standing on eleven core measures of the condition of children. 


Comparing 2007 data to 2000 data, the following measures had improved in Wood County: child death rate, percent of eligible children served by Head Start, teen birth rate, percent of births to unmarried teens, percent high school dropouts, juvenile delinquency rate, teen injury death rate, and percent births to mothers with less than 12th grade education. 


On the following measures Wood County’s standing had declined, percent low birth rate babies, infant mortality rate, and percent of children approved for free or reduced-price school meals.


To some extent, comparing WV’s counties is like comparing apples to oranges to kumquats. County populations range from less than 6,000 to over 190,000. Several counties have fewer than 500 pre-school age children while the largest county has more than 14,000. The percentage of children under 18 living in poverty ranges from 10.8% to 37.8% among WV counties (2007 data).  

Notwithstanding the disparities, we might contemplate why in Wood County 18% of births are to unmarried teens, why more than 13% of high school students drop out, or why fewer than half of eligible children are served by Head Start. (2008 data)

From 2000 to 2007 (before the economy tanked) the percent of Wood County’s children under 18 living in poverty rose while the percentage of families receiving cash assistance declined (think welfare reformed time limits). 


The WV Kids Count Fund has focused on advocating for policy changes that would improve child care and early childhood development programs in WV. If you would like more information, the data book and other information about Kids Count are online at www.wvkidscountfund.org.

Learn more about the LWVUS at www.lwv.org and the LWVWV at www.lwvwv.org
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Membership Meeting

7 pm, April 26

Vienna Library

Primary Election May 11

April 2010 Voter

Membership in the LWV is open to all citizens of 

voting age.  To join the LWVWC, send a check 

payable to LWVWC for $40 ($60 for 2 people at 

one address) to the LWVWC Treasurer, 1 Fox Hill Dr., 

Parkersburg WV 26104 Write “dues” on the memo line.   
LWV of Wood County


25 Lynnwood Drive


Vienna WV  26105




















